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iaadixie@irtc.net or iaasec@il-archery.com 

           
 
FROM DIXIE’S DESK: 
  The IAA Board and Directors voted to have a gun raffle as a fund raiser for the IAA.  Bill Schuh and Bill Mohn will 
be in charge of the tickets.  This fund raiser is in the final stages and almost all of the tickets have been sold.  There are a 
few tickets left for sale.  See Bill Schuh letter for more details. 
 
  Remember to send your e‐mail address to iaadixie@irtc.net  and also copy to iaanewsletter@il‐archery.com . 
 
  The IAA convention will be held March 4, 2012 at Ryan Steakhouse on Dirksen Parkway in Springfield across 
from the super Wal‐Mart.  This will be a one day convention with registration starting at 9am.  Coffee and rolls will be 
served from 9am to 10 am.  The delegates and board meeting will start at 10am.  Buffet lunch will be served at noon 
with the cost of $15.00.  The awards will be presented following the noon banquet.  Please make plans to attend. 
 
  Clubs will be bidding on the state championship shoots at the convention.  A list of shoots and dates are listed in 
the coming events.  A delegate from your club must be present for your club to bid on a shoot. 
 
  If you have any questions, please contact me or one of the officers, I can be reached at 217‐589‐4758 or e‐mail 
at iaadixie@irtc.net. 
                  Dixie    
 
 

 
Misc. Stuff: 
 
If you have an article or results that you want published in the bulletin, please submit it in either a word format 
or as an excel spreadsheet. Scanned items sent as a .jpg are impossible to work with and may not give the 
desired results (crooked, blurry, etc) in the bulletin. 
 

We can include pictures from an event in the bulletin and on the 
website. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



N.A.S.P. Challenge  2012  
 
  Panther Creek Bow Hunters Archery Club is issuing a challenge to all other archery clubs, 
shops & individuals.  The challenge is to donate funds for a GENESIS BOW to be given away by 
raffle at the State High School Championship Tournament sponsored by the Illinois Archery 
Association.  The past years challenge was a success and generated a lot of excitement at the 
tournament that we would like to get an even greater response this year. 
 
  We challenge all IAA clubs, archery shops and individuals to donate the funds for a 
Genesis bow to be given away at the tournament. 
 
  Please help us support the National Archery in Schools Program by participating in this 
challenge. 

Are You up to the challenge?? 
 
Please contact Robert Rayhel at Buckskin Legacy @ 

618‐563‐4648 or buckskin5@joink.com 
For additional information 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
The IAA board of Directors meeting was held November 6, 2011 at Prairie Archery in Virden following lunch.  
The meeting was called to order at 1PM by the board Chairman, Dave Woods. 
 Roll call of officers was taken with the following present, Chairman, Dave Woods; NFAA Director, 
Judy McCutcheon; central board, Mike Lantz and Bill Mohn; southern board, Bill Schuh, Ron Whitlock and 
Robert Rayhel, and NFAA Councilman Robert McCutcheon. Also attending was Attorney Matt Schuh and Sara 
Rayhel. 
 The minutes of the last meeting was passed out to the board members in advance and Mike Lantz made 
a motion, 2nd by Ron Whitlock to accept as published. 
 The financial statements were discussed and Mike Lantz made a motion to accept, 2nd by Ron Whitlock 
 Bill Schuh gave a report on the gun raffle, stating the number of tickets sold and the amount of money 
received.  Bill’s updated report will be published in the bulletin. A discussion was held on when and where the 
drawings will take place.  The board decided that Bill has the tickets and will be responsible for the monthly 
drawing.  He will draw the 1st or 2nd Tuesday of the month with a witness and both will sign the ticket.  Bill 
Schuh made a motion to pay up to $15 dollars for the transfer fee of the gun, with Ron Whitlock 2nd.  Tickets 
sale will continue until all of the tickets are sold. A discussion was held on some awards and prizes that could 
be given. 
 Attorney, Matt Schuh was present and answered some question about our organization. 
 Bill Mohn suggested that we set up a booth at the state fairs and etc.  
 There was no report from the Youth, RIC, and Constitution committee.  
 The awards committee suggested that we give certificates at the state shoots, then have the winners  
pick up plaques at the convention with names on them to make them more personal.  This could also list all of 
the awards won for that year.  This will be discussed at the convention. 
 The Bowhunting and Conservation committee reported that they only had 2 teams signed up for the 
whitetail team hunt. 
 The convention committee reported that the convention will be held March 4, 2012 at the Ryan 
Steakhouse in Springfield.  The charge for the convention meal will be $15.00. 
 The Membership and Club Retention committee reported that we need a brochure for the organization 
and Bill Mohn and Bob McCutcheon will work on getting a brochure together.   
 Chairman, Dave Woods made the committee appointments and added raffle to the membership and club 
retention committee. 
 After discussion, Judy McCutcheon made a motion, 2nd by Ron Whitlock for Robert Rayhel to represent 
the IAA on the Conservation Congress.  Motion carried.  
 Judy McCutcheon reported that USA Archers suggested that we share shoot dates and put on the web 
site.  The board agreed to do this unless they fell on our state tournament dates. 
 A discussion was held on the NASP Championship shoot.  This event will be held March 24 in the Orr 
building at the Illinois State Fairgrounds in Springfield.  Robert Rayhel had some discussion on this event.  Set 
up will be Friday before and help will be needed.  The board voted to have a challenge as before for bows to be 
given away.  Anyone interested should contact Robert Rayhel before Feb. 15th.  The IAA will match each bow 
with ½ dozen arrows. 
 A discussion was held on the State Championship shoot and Ron Whitlock made a motion 2nd by Robert 
Rayhel to award the bid to Kishwaukee.  
 There were no NFAA agenda items to discuss and Ron Whitlock made a motion, 2nd by Mike Lantz to 
allow $500.00 to the Director for expenses. 
 The meeting was adjourned at 3:15PM. 
        Dixie Garner    
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 

 
ILLINOIS ARCHERY ASSOCIATION 

GUN RAFFLE 
 

ALL GUN RAFFLE WINNERS 
WILL HAVE CHOICE OF 

GUN OF THE MONTH OR CASH 
12 raffles for $15 

All tickets in all 12 drawings 
Winning tickets go back in for next drawing 

One drawing each month for a year 
Beginning December 2011 

No more than 2000 tickets will be sold 
Dec 2011    Marlin ‐ L. C. Smith O/U or $580 cash 
Jan 2012     Colt Gov. 1911 45 Auto or $445 cash 
Feb 2012     Henry Golden Boy 22 Mag or $300 cash 
Mar 2012    Remington 870 Wingmaster or $410 cash 
Apr 2012  Savage 17 HRM Model 93 Gray Lam. Stock or $220 cash 
May 2012  Remington Model 700 SPS Varmint or $370 cash 
June 2012  Weatherby Upland or $370 cash 
July 2012  Taurus Model 66 357 Magnum or $370 cash 
Aug 2012  Remington Model 597VTR – 22 – LR or $235 cash 
Sept 2012  Savage Model 25 Lt V or $370 cash 
Oct 2012  Weatherby Vanguard Varmint Spc. Or $360 cash 
Nov 2012  Ruger Super Red Hawk or $500 cash 



 
 

IAA Fund Raiser Update for November 
Note: PLEASE GET ALL SOLD TICKET STUBS TO ME ASAP.  THE FIRST DRAWING WILL BE 
DECEMBER 6TH.  If you have UNSOLD tickets, hang on to them.  Read below for details about them. 
 
As the main ticket selling phase of the raffle winds down, I and the rest of the board want to express 
appreciation to all who have helped with this fund raiser.  So far, a total of 44 members have turned in ticket 
stubs and money.  A total of 1270 tickets have been sold for $19,050.  There have been 27 members who sold 
10 or more tickets and, so far, Bill Mohn is high ticket salesperson at 263 tickets sold; a special thanks to Bill 
for an outstanding effort! 
 
As you may have noticed I used the words “so far” a couple of times.  Even though the drawings for guns or 
cash will begin soon, the board decided at the last meeting that everyone who has unsold tickets should keep 
selling them until they are gone.  Just be sure to have the SOLD ticket stubs to me for the next upcoming 
drawing which is to be on the first Tuesday of each month beginning in December 2011. 
Some people will still pay $15 for tickets on guns but maybe some people will not want to pay the full price.  If 
people don’t want to pay the full price for tickets since they will be missing out on some drawings, then you can 
discount the price by $1.25 for each drawing they have missed.  This amount will be as fair for them as for 
those who paid $15 for 12 raffles because $15 divided by 12 raffles is $1.25 per raffle. 
Again, if you have tickets cannot sell, you can return them to me and I will get them to people who might be 
able to sell them. 
 
As we move into the drawings phase of the fund raiser, here is how it will work.  The Board decided since I 
have the ticket stubs I should handle the drawings.  The drawings will be on the first Tuesday of each month.  If 
I am not available that day, then the drawing will be as soon as I am available after that date.  I am to have a 
witness present who does not have any ticket stub(s) in the drawing.  I will have the witness draw out the 
winning ticket for that month.  The witness and I will sign and date the back of the ticket stub and put it back in 
with the rest of the tickets for the remainder of the drawings.  The winner will be contacted and asked whether 
they want the gun or the cash.  If the winner wants the gun we will get them in touch with our FFL dealer who 
is helping us with the gun purchases and registrations.  If the winner wants cash a check will be sent to them. 
 
Thanks again, 
 
Bill Schuh  
 
Here is contact info: 
Bill Schuh 
7811 Dustman Road 
Worden, IL 62097                 618-459-2187 Home      314-630-9426 Cell     schuh7811@gmail.com  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

COMING EVENTS: 
 
DECEMBER 2011  
 10-11  IAA AGGREGATE 300 RD KISHWAUKEE 
    Saturday 7PM 
    Sunday Walk in 10 am till 2:00pm  
 18  Chicago Bow Hunters  450 Round 
 
JANUARY 2012  
 1  Chicago Bow Hunters  600 Round 
 7 -8  IAA AGGREGATE 300 RD  WENOIS –QUINCY 
    Shooting lines  9am and 12 noon on Saturday 
    10 am on Sunday see flier 
   Info Ron Kooken 217-885-3415 or Jim Anderson 217-645-3210 
 14-15  IAA AGGREGATE 600 RD KISHWAUKEE 
    Saturday 7PM 
    Sunday walk in 10am till 2pm  
 21  Chicago Bow Hunters  ITAA JOAD indoor state Championship 
 21-22  IAA AGGREGATE 300 RD BUCKSKIN LEGACY 
    LINE TIME 1pm   Info 618-563-4648 see flier 
 28-29  Chicago BowHunters  Slush Shoot   3-D 
     
FEBRUARY 2012   
 4-5  IAA AGGREGATE 600 RD BUCKSKIN LEGACY 
    LINE TIME 1pm  info 618-563-4648 see flier 
 11-12    IAA AGGREGATE 600 RD WENOIS-QUINCY 
    Shooting lines  9am and 12 noon on Saturday 
    10 am on Sunday see flier 
   Info Ron Kooken 217-885-3415  or Jim Anderson  217-645-3210 
 19  Chicago Bow Hunters  Vegas 300 Round 
 25-26  NFAA GREAT LAKES INDOOR SECTIONALS 
       KISHWAUKEE 
 
MARCH 2012 
 4   IAA CONVENTION        Ryan Steakhouse, Springfield, IL 
 17-18  IAA STATE INDOOR CHAMPIONSHIP 
      KISHWAUKEE 
 24  KISHWAUKEE 360 ROUND         8am till 2:30 pm 
    Double elimination round 7pm 
 24-25  Chicago Bow Hunters  Cabin Fever 3-D shoot 
 25  Chicago Bow Hunters  NFAA 300 Round 
 
 IAA SPRING OPENERS MAY BE HELD ANY TIME IN APRIL, MAY OR JUNE 
   TO BE BID AT CONVENTION BY ZONE EXCEPT JUNE 16-17 
 
APRIL 2012 
 22  Chicago Bow Hunters  Field Round 
 28-29  Chicago Bow Hunters  Don Schram Memorial 3-D Shoot 



 
MAY 2012 
 20  Chicago Bow Hunters  Field Round 
 26-27  Chicago Bow Hunters  Swamp Shoot  3-D 
 
JUNE 2012 
 9-10  Chicago Bow Hunters  North Region FITA field 
 16-17  GREAT LAKES OUTDOOR SECTIONALS 
 23-24  Chicago Bow Hunters  Doc Hopkins Memorial 3-D Shoot 
 
JULY 2012 
 8  Chicago Bow Hunters  Field Round 
 14-15  IAA STATE TARGET CHAMPIONSHIP (BID AT CONVENTION) 
 28-29  Chicago Bow Hunters  Ray Fentress Memorial Shoot  
 
AUGUST 2012 
 5  Chicago Bow Hunters  Hunter Round 
 25-26  IAA STATE FIELD CHAMPIONSHIP (BID AT CONVENTION) 
 
SEPTEMBER 2012 
 29-30  Chicago Bow Hunters  Bowhunter Championship 3-D Shoot 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Wenois Field Archers 

Quincy IL 
2012 Indoor Aggregate 
	Range	located	at	640	S	front	St	Quincy	IL	

Range	in	basement	of	SSBC	boat	club,	entrance	door	on	river	
side	of	building	in	basement.	Breakfast	will	be	available	on	

Saturday	no	food	on	Sunday.	
January	7	&	8th	

February	11	&	12th	
Shooting	lines	are	9:00AM	&	12	Noon	on	Saturday	

10:00	AM	on	Sunday	
Information	&	reserve	line	times	call	

Ron	Kooken	217/885‐3415	
Jim	Anderson	217/645‐3210	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	



 
 

ILLINOIS ARCHERY ASSOCIATON STATE 
INDOOR AGGREGATE 

   HOSTED BY BUCKSKIN LEGACY 

        ROBINSON, IL 

        300 Round        600 Round 

   Saturday, Jan. 21              Saturday, Feb. 4 

               OR         OR 

 Sunday, Jan. 22, 2012    Sunday, Feb. 5, 2012 

    Line times 1 P.M.         Line times 1 P.M. 

  Directions:  4 miles NE of Robinson in town of Trimble 

 13984 E. 1425th Ave., Robinson 

  
                 Interstate 70 
                          Marshall 

                                      Route 1 

  

                        Trimble 
                   Buckskin Legacy  X   

 

     Robinson‐‐‐‐‐‐‐Route 33--------------- Palestine 

                   

  

 buckskin5@joink.com or call to preregister (618)563-4648 

 



COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
2012 

CONVENTION COMMITTEE 
  Judy McCutcheon 
  Dixie Garner 
 
CONSTITUTION COMMITTEE 
  Rick Knorr 
  Judy McCutcheon 
  Bill Schuh 
 
AWARDS COMMITTEE 
  Judy McCutcheon      James Anderson    Bill Mohn 
  Ron Whitlock      Bill Schuh 
   
BOWHUNTING & CONSERVATION 
  Robert Rayhel       James Anderson     Mike Lantz 
  Ron Whitlock       Bill Mohn 
          
YOUTH COMMITTEE 
  Sonny Glisson 
  Bob McCutcheon 
 
R.I.C. COMMITTEE 
  Rick Knorr 
  Bob McCutcheon 
  Robert Rayhel 
 
TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE 
  Rick Knorr        Mike Lantz 
  Judy McCutcheon      James Anderson 
  Bill Berger        Pat Whitlock 
  Ronald Whitlock      Bill Mohn 
  Robert Rayhel      Bill Schuh 
  Walter Erickson       
 
MEMBERSHIP, CLUB RETENTION and RAFFLE 
  Mike Lantz        Walter Erickson       
  Bill Schuh        Bill Berger 
  Bill Mohn 
 



 

        ATTENTION IAA MEMBERS 
 
We are still working on building our list of e-mail address for our members. If you know somebody that is not 
getting their bulletin, please have them contact Dixie so we can add them to the list. 
 
 If they do not have an e-mail address (or do not want to receive by e-mail) they can go the website and 
download the bulletin or read it online. 
 
The advantages of a monthly bulletin are: 

 More up to date information 
 Clubs would be able to put notices in monthly 
 If clubs need to make change, they are able to do this due to the frequency of the bulletin.  
 Better communication 
 Cost effective 

 
 Clubs, please encourage your members to provide an e-mail address.  If anyone needs an e-mail address, or 
doesn’t want to provide their home e-mail address, there are free e-mail accounts available through Hotmail, 
Yahoo, or Google. 
 
You will be blind copied on the bulletin so no one else will see your e-mail address.  This should keep you from 
receiving e-mail other than the bulletin. 
 
A new e-mail account has been set up to receive your new e-mail address, change of current e-mail address or 
items that you want posted in the bulletin or on the website. Please help us by sending your name, address and 
e-mail address as soon as possible to. 
  iaadixie@irtc.net and  iaanewsletter@il-archery.com 
 
You can also view and/or download the monthly bulletin from the website. 
 
Thank You 
 
Dixie Garner 
Secretary 
Illinois Archery Association 
 
 
 

 

Shoot Results: 
 
 
 
 
No results reported for this month. 


